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Summary: 

To The Secretary, Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education References Committee: 

I am 21 and currently a student at the university of new south wales.  I have been studying medical science for the past two and a half years and was considering continuing on to become a doctor by doing a post-graduate medical degree.

I have decided to make a submission as I feel the changes that have been proposed by the howard government would affect me, and the others like me, pursuing careers that do require continuing study.  The increase in fee paying places make courses like medicine even more difficult to get into for middle class people. Degrees such as medicine already have other entrance exams and interviews for prospective students, it doesn't seem to be reliant on a single mark to gain entrance to the degree. Also the overall inrease in fees for courses such as medicine will discourage people from becoming doctors and lead to an increasing import of doctors from overseas.  As I understand, in present times, Australia is suffering from a shortage of doctors.  I do not see how the proposed changes to tertiary education will encourage australian students to pursue a career in medicine and to become doctors where we need them.  A large debt, such as those proposed, would be extremely hard to pay ! back even when the graduate is a doctor or a lawyer.  Continual training after university is an essential requirement for doctors and having a large debt would impose severely on the quality of life.

Getting access to social security payments while studying is very difficult. When young people go immediately from school to uni they generally do not have the time to work the required hours to gain independence, in the eyes of centrelink, and keep up with their studies. 

Sincerely: name withheld

